
 
 
 

Our ref: S-001128/21/Let 01 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Occupier 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 
 
 

Environment & Economy 
Speedwell House 
Speedwell Street 
Oxford OX1 1NE 

 
Sue Scane 
Director for Environment & 
Economy 

 
 
 

06 June, 2016 

 

Re: A34/A420 Botley Interchange Carriageway Maintenance 
 

I am writing to inform you that Oxfordshire County Council will be carrying out carriageway 
repair work on the A34/A420 Botley Interchange. The work will include resurfacing of the 
roundabout, drainage repairs, replacing road markings and traffic signal loops. 

 
Areas of the carriageway at the A420 Botley interchange have started to fail. Early intervention 
has been identified to maintain the existing road surface in order to reduce the need for major 
reconstruction in the near future. 

 

 
 

Key Dates 
 

The work will be carried out in two phases. Phase one will include drainage repairs and 
replacement of gully covers and this work is programmed to start on 15 June 2016 for 3 nights. 
Phase two will include carriageway resurfacing, road markings and installation of traffic signal 
loops; this work is programmed to start on 27 June 2016 and will take up to two weeks. 

 
The working hours will be from 9:00pm to 6:00am Monday to Sunday. 

 

 
 

Traffic Management 
 

Phase one work, which includes the drainage repairs, will be carried out under lane closures. 
Phase two work, which includes carriageway resurfacing, will be carried out under full road 
closure. 

 
The closures are shown on the attached plans together with the durations and diversion routes. 

 
 

Buses 
 

Buses will follow the diversion route during the closures. No bus stops will be suspended during 
this work. 

 
 
 
 
 

continued/… 



 
 

Keeping You Informed 
 
 Signs are being placed on site to warn road users in advance of the work. 

 

 Diversion route will be signed. 

 
 Information relating to this scheme can also be found on the Oxfordshire County Council 

website  www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/botleyinterchange 
 

 
If you think the works will cause you particular problems with access or deliveries or if you 
require further information then please telephone or email the appropriate contact below and we 
will be happy to answer any queries that you may have. 

 

Alternatively, you may contact our Highway Enquiries team on 0845 310 1111  (08:30 – 17:00 
Monday to Thursday and 08:30 to 16:00 on Fridays), or by email to 
highway.enquiries@oxfordshire.gov.uk  

 
 

 
Office Contact 
Please use in advance of the works regarding 
any issues raised in this letter 

 
Site Contact 
Please use during the works 

 
Sajid Mehmood 
Senior Engineer 
Oxfordshire County Council 

 
Tel: 0845 310 1111 
E-mail:  Sajid.Mehmood@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 
Tim Belton 
Scheme Supervisor 
Oxfordshire County Council 

 
Tel0845 310 1111 
Tim.Belton@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 

 
 

Finally, please accept our apology in advance for any inconvenience caused. However, with 
your assistance, it is our intention to complete this work as safely and as quickly as possible. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kevin Haines  

Highways Asset  Manager  

Highways & Transport 

Oxfordshire County Council 

Speedwell House 

Speedwell Street  

Oxford 

OX1 1 NE  
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